
 

 
BRF-426 

  
23 August 2021 
 
  
Mike Theelen 
Chief Executive Officer 
Queenstown Lakes District Council 

  
 
 
Dear Mike Theelen 
 
  
COVID-19 Recovery (Fast-Track Consenting) Act 2020 – Silverlight Studios 
Accommodation project – Comments sought   
 
  
In the week commencing Monday 2 August 2021, Silverlight Studios Limited applied to the 
Minister for the Environment (the Minister) to refer the Silverlight Studios Accommodation 
project (the Project) to an expert consenting panel (a panel) for consideration under the 
COVID-19 Recovery (Fast-track Consenting) Act 2020 (FTCA).   
 
The Project is described below, and a link to all application documents is provided in the 
covering email.  
 
The Silverlight Studios Accommodation project is located at 707 Wanaka - Luggate Highway 
(State Highway 6), approximately 7km to the east of Wanaka township.  
 
The Project is to develop and operate approximately 300 residential units (apartments) to be 
used for cast and crew, and for visitor accommodation when not required for studio use, as 
part of the Silverlight Studios project.  
 
I decided to refer the Silverlight Studios project for a film studio complex on the same site on 
14 December 2020. The scope of that project did not include any on-site residential or visitor 
accommodation as the applicant considered it could be provided in the local area. The 
Silverlight Studios project is now included as Schedule 10 of the COVID-19 Recovery (Fast-
track Consenting) Referred Projects Order 2020 and the applicant lodged consent 
applications for the Silverlight Studio project with the Environmental Protection Authority 
(EPA) on 27 July 2021. The current application seeks to include residential and visitor 
accommodation in this project. 
 
The applicant is seeking a land use consent under the Operative and Proposed Queenstown 
Lakes District Plans to be determined for the Project through the fast-track process. 
 
Under delegated authority from the Minister and pursuant to section 21(2) of the FTCA, I invite 
you to provide written comments on the referral application. A template is attached for this 
purpose. Comment is sought on the specific matters outlined in the table on the next page, 

s 9(2)(a)
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